Emergency Board Meeting of Chaparral Estates

Date:  September 22, 2009

Location:  Unit 84 (Lorna Romaniuk)

Purpose:  To expedite foundation repair at Donn & Dari Lang’s Unit #86

Attendees:  Tracey Harris (Montgomery Ross), Jim Carroll, Mechtild Foelling, Wanda Olson, Lorna Romaniuk, & Donn & Dari Lang.

Absent:  Tia Melnechenko
Meeting called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Mechtild.

Dari’s Concerns:

· The length of time for this repair.  Mtn Waterproofing employee took 2 weeks vacation & did not transfer the file over to another employee.
· Owners can’t use garage, basement & living room.

· Son has to sleep on the couch.

· Mountain Waterproofing keeps coming back & has yet to provide a quote.
· Home had water in the basement last Sunday (Sept. 20th) when it rained (rain was minimal yet seepage occurred.).
Two varying opinions on the repairs:  Mountain Waterproofing would repair the cracks from the inside & when Dari spoke to Abalon they would repair from the outside.  Abalon was contacted by Dari to only obtain information on “foundation repairs” (not to quote) as she was not feeling comfortable with Mtn Waterproofing whose visits have been very brief).

Agreed with Tracey ~ need to obtain enough information for informed decision.

Jim suggested that possibly have Abalon quote the repair too as it is a well known foundation repair company.
Tracey stated that Mtn Waterproofing is reliable on their work & they have repaired 2 recent jobs for her.

Tracey has arranged for a handyman to remove more drywall & stud(s) as requested by Mtn Waterproofing before he will quote the job.  This is to inspect other areas that are of interest.  A previous repair is hidden by blue foam.  Mtn Waterproofing is concerned about having to come back in 2 years to do another repair.

Not a lot of water comes into unit #86 ~ just an accumulation over the years.  The crack is all the way through the foundation at this time.  

Mtn Waterproofing has done some drywall removal & Magic Clean removed the mold (drywall & carpet).

Foundation history:  basements were checked years ago (possibly 9-10 yrs.) as problems existed.  Sump pumps were installed in units as no weeping tile was installed by the builder.  Concerns if the inside fix will actually be the right fix thus a 2nd opinion may be helpful.

Mtn Waterproofing offers a Lifetime Guaranty on their work & Dari & Donn would like to know if the guaranty is transferrable.  (Tracey to report back)  
Dari noted that the owner they bought the home from did not disclose the previous leak / repair.  It is possible that they go back on the owner for not disclosing the problem.  Dari has discussed this with her work legal council.  Their intensions, at this time, is that they do not want to take legal action as this will involve the board & Montgomery Ross.
Lorna asked the Lang’s what they wanted:

· Concern for the length of time this has taken.

· New carpet booked for Oct. 12th so the repairs are required ASAP.

· They would be satisfied with the inside fix if the Vendor supplies a Transferable Guaranty.

· Possible 2nd quote with Abalon if they could quote quickly ~ again with a Transferable Guaranty.  (Tracey to advise)

Tracey noted that the handyman is booked for Thursday September 24th to remove stud(s) & previous foam & more drywall so that Mtn Waterproofing & Abalon could quote the job.  Both will be asked for ASAP responses.

Lang’s left the meeting.

Summary of Action Plan:

· Need 2 quotes this week ~ Mtn Waterproofing & Abalon.  If Abalon cannot submit a quote immediately Tracy will contact Dari by phone for a decision to wait or not.

· Further investigation is required on reimbursing costs of repairs.

· Transferable Guaranty to be confirmed by Vendors.

· Unit #32 had similar repairs & Wanda will search for minutes etc as to what was paid out to the owner.

· Lorna’s window well was noted with a crack by Mtn Waterproofing so needs to be assessed in case the crack is a problem for her unit #84 or is causing problems that relate to the Lang’s current problem.
· Tracey to set up appointments of Vendors on Wednesday Sept. 23rd & advise Board & Langs.

Meeting adjourned by Jim at 7:55 p.m. & seconded by Lorna.
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